
Nepean Nomads  January 2015 Page 1 

 

 

 

 

January 2015 Volume 25 Issue 1 

News & Rambling 
 

Nepean Nomads 
Executive 

 
President 

John Desborough 
613-247-7870 

Vice President 
Vacant 

Club Historian 
Ron Gardner 
613-225-3250 

Secretary 
Anne Pearse 

613-656-9603 

Treasurer 
Carol Harrison 
613-224-4328 

Trail Director 
Jamie Flynn 

613-435-2275 

Membership Directors 
Jane Hare 

613-733-6943 
Sally Hare 

613-829-4809 

Travel Director 
Bob Hubbard 
613-692-1251 

Newsletter Editor 
Lorna Giles 

613-224-1332 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Message from the President 

²Ŝƭƭ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ǎƛƴŎŜ L ǿŀǎ άǾƻƭǳƴǘƻƭŘέ ōȅ DƻǊŘ .Ŝƭƭ ǘƻ 

help out with the Nomads ς and I did not know at the time that I would 

end up as the Acting and then President of the club. It has been an 

interesting and eventful year for me within the Club and, hopefully, for 

you, the members.  

I was curious to do a review of the numbers from the last couple of years, 

ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ bƻƳŀŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ άƳƻǊŜ ƻǊ ƭŜǎǎέΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ L 

found, based on the Events that we held over the last several years:  

2014: 

- 20 Events, 808 total walkers for an average of just over 40 

walkers per event 

- Participants walked 5,869 km for an average of 7.25 km per walk 

per participant 

2013: 

- 27 Events, 1,205 walkers for an average of just under 45 walkers 

per event 

- Participants walked 9,636 km for an average of 8 km per walk 

per participant 

2012: 

- 28 events with 1,331 walkers for an average of 47.5 participants 

per event 

- 11,074 km were travelled for an average of 8.3 km per walk per 

participant 
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While the number of events were down last year, what struck me was the 

average number of participants for each walk ς we were significantly down in 

terms of average.  

Good news for this year, we have increased the number of Event walks to 22 

including walks in Carp, Kemptville and Almonte, to add a little more variety to 

last year. And we had a very successful start to the new year with over 40 

ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƪ ƻƴ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ Řŀȅ ς I think the 20 degree 

difference in temperature (it was warmer) from last year brought a few more 

folks out to enjoy the first walk of the season.  

I would like to encourage each and every one of us to bring a friend to each of 

our walks this year ς a challenge if you like, to encourage those around us to 

come out and have a walk with like-ƳƛƴŘŜŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ L ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ 

convince someone to come out to each of our walks (until they get bitten by 

the bug) but see about rotating your invitation among a circle of friends so that 

a new person is invited to each walk. Who knows, we might be able to get 

some organic growth happening.  

hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ 9ǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ²ƛƴǘŜǊƭǳŘŜ {ƪŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ²ŀƭƪΣ ŦǊƻƳ 5ƻǿΩǎ [ŀƪŜ tŀǾƛƭƛƻƴ ƻƴ 

Feb 1
st
 and I hope to see you all there with a new 

tag-along friend.  

Enjoy the early winter days and see you on the paths shortly.  

 

________________________________________________________________ 

       

 

IN MEMORIAM 

 

MARION WARREN 

 

 

 

It is with deep sadness that we advise the passing of 

Marion Warren of Renfrew. Marion was a long time 

member of the Nepean Nomads and an active 

participant at our events and especially our bus trips. 

Our sincere condolences to her family. 

 

Welcome 

New Members  

Rani Attipetty 

Adina Constintini 

Christine Davis 

Michelle Demers 

Richard and Josie Glass 

Janice Ireland 

Audrey Langelier 

Anne Mundy-Markell 

Norma Perry 

Mary Jean Reeves 

Roco and Sandra Sala 

Shannon Robillard 

Maggie Robillard 

Janis Wereley 
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More Days Walk 2014 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ aƻǊŜ 5ŀȅǎ ²ŀƭƪ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ t/[ ōƛƪŜ ǘǊŀƛƭ ǘhat was started last year.  The start 

of the walk was just north of Pembroke on the Quebec side and made its way back to Ft Cologne, which 

was the end point last year.  The weather this year was warm and sunny which was mixed blessings. 

Nice for walking in the shade, not so nice for the road stretches. 

As usual the road crew for the trip were wonderful and were at checkpoints when required with water 

and snacks, which were greatly appreciated since it was a warm walk.  

Day 1 - Saturday 

This year there were two cyclists ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΣ DǊŀƘŀƳ ŀƴŘ tƘƛƭƭƛǇΣ ǿƘƻ ǘƻƻƪ ƻŦŦ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ 

seen again till mid-day.  The rest of us started our walk along the path beside the dirt road and into the 

woods.  It was cool in the trees and so the moments 

we broke into an opening with sun it was a nice treat. 

This would change over the day! 

 

This year since we were in the trees a lot, there was 

little wildlife to see but a lot of song birds to hear, 

though finding them was difficult.  

 

Intrepid walkers 

Red Admiral Butterfly 
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There were 

lots of 

abandoned 

building and 

farm 

equipment 

out in the 

fields that 

we passed.  This made a break from the trees and 

shrubs! 

 

As we came to the second checkpoint we were told that the stretch ahead (5-6 km) was going to be 

along a busy road, and it would take us to the lunch spot.  That stretch was really hot as the sun 

bounced off the road at the walkers.  We were all glad to see the lunch spot turnoff arrive.  Shortly after 

we arrived at the community park where the chase car and others had started our home packed lunches 

and it was a treat to sit, and enjoy a meal. 

After lunch a group decided that 21 km was enough for one day, but a small group ventured on the last 

9 km before completing the dayΩs distance. 

 

¢Ƙŀǘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƻǊǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƳŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨtŀǊǘȅ 

wƻƻƳΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ aƛŎƘ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀŘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǊƻƻƳ 

was a former apartment and was the largest one at 

the inn.  After some cocktails it was off to dinner at 

ǘƘŜ ƛƴƴΩǎ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΦ  ! ǿƻƴŘŜrful setting and the 

food was absolutely wonderful.  It was definitely a 

great evening to top off a day of walking.   

Spruceholme Inn 

Party Room 
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Day 2 ς Sunday 
We all gathered for a lovely breakfast at the hotel and then split into two groups, the hardy walkers who 

were going to complete the whole trail; and the less hardy who would join the team at lunchtime at the 

Falls then finish the trail.  So the hardy walkers 

went off after breakfast and the others did 

some walking in the town taking in some of the 

interesting buildings and site.  The owner of the 

Inn said she would bring the box lunches to the 

Falls. That way they would be made fresh which 

was a step beyond what the organizers were 

thinking, but was accepted as it made sense. 

 

At noon everyone was at the Falls Park and sure 

enough there was lunch.  The hardy walkers 

arrived about the same time so we were able to 

eat together before doing the tour of the park.  

There were some wonderful photo 

opportunities here and some of us shutterbugs clicked away!  Once the tour was complete which 

included a short film of the history of the lumber industry in the area it was time to set off on the last leg 

of the journey. 

 

The Falls - Top 

The Chute 

The Falls - Bottom 
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The trail was now mainly country roads with little 

shade, which was unfortunate as the sun was 

blazing down upon us and making it necessary to 

have lots of water.  At the checkpoint we 

replenished the water and enjoyed some cookies 

and snacks. There were some nice country scenes 

but not a lot of wildlife to be seen. 

 

 

 

 

After an hour or so we made it into the town and 

made our way to the wooden bridge which had just been closed to traffic recently due to structural 

ƛǎǎǳŜǎΦ  CƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŎǊƻǎǎ ƛǘ ǘƘƛǎ year and so walked past it to the end point, where 

water and award stamps were handed out.  Then it was time to collect our things and head back home 

to Ottawa. 

Overall it was a great weekend for all those that attended, thanks to all the volunteers in the chase cars, 

the organization team for mapping and arranging everything.   

Country road 

Walking on 

The Bridge 


